Trafalgar Board of Metropolitan Police Commissioners Regular Meeting April 5, 2017

Board President Jim Stump called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. and roll call was taken at 7:02 p.m. Board members present were Board President Jim Stump, Commissioner Mark Chester, Commissioner James Bowman, and Commissioner Curtis Price. Commissioner Todd Bridges was absent. Board attorney William Barrett and Chief of Police Charles Roberts (non-voting) were also present.

After roll call, Board President Stump recognized Chief Roberts and invited him to the lectern to deliver his report to the Board.

Chief Roberts discussed one of his reserves has resigned for personal reasons after 10 years of service, effective June 1, 2017. Eric Hill, also left effective, April 13, 2017. There are applications pending and if they check out, he will bring them before the Commission in June. In addition, there is a new 2017 Durango ordered for Officer Abbott. Doug's will be next, it has 60,000 miles on it. Chief also discussed the drone problem. The Chief spoke to drove pilots after speaking to Johnson County Sheriff's Department. They have stopped for now. The Chief and Bill Barrett are to ask for Ordinance from Council.

Commissioner Bowman asked about the department's preparation for summer baseball (little league) coverage. The Chief indicated the department is monitoring.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was unanimously adjourned on motion of Commissioner Chester, seconded by Commissioner Price. The meeting was adjourned at 7:19 p.m.

These Minutes of the meeting which occurred on April 5, 2017 were signed and adopted this 4th day of April 2018 in the Town of Trafalgar, County of Johnson, and State of Indiana.

Jim Stump, President

Attest:

Name

Printed name and title